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PRINCIPAL’S  REPORT 

 

 

Walawanni  

Welcome to Term 4. We look forward to a new and exciting term to set the scene for our learning in 2021. I 

would like to take a breath and recap the last 5 weeks of Term 3. 

Starting by thanking the staff and parents who continued to assist our students to adapt to our new online/

offline world and attend various online events. I hope all our Narooma High School families are well and 

learning to live with COVID-19. We are all ensuring we do our utmost to continue to keep everyone safe and 

learning.  

We need to still ask all visitors to ring the front office to make an appointment before entering the school 

grounds. When you arrive at the front office to ring the office and someone will come out to you. If it is to 

collect your child/ren we will ensure they are ready when you arrive.  

The whole school would like to take this opportunity to wish all Year 12 and the Year 11 Accelerated 

Mathematic class the very best for their examinations over the next 4 weeks. Please refer to the email you 

received during the first week of school and arrive early for your examination. You are reminded to ring the 

front office on 44764377 if you are unwell. We wish you all the best in your future endeavours.  

Many improvements are still being made to the school environment. Students can see improvements in the 

toilets, classroom furniture and layouts, painting and murals. The outdoor café area near the TAS/music 

buildings has the construction students paving. We are waiting on new outdoor furniture to arrive in the next 

few weeks for the canteen area, café area and Area C. Exciting times ahead. I wish to thank those students, 

staff and SRC that have assisted in designing, creating or producing these areas.  

The P&C have continued with their Zoom meetings and I encourage any parent/carer who would like to 

become involved, that they can do it from the comfort of your home. Please contact the school if you would 

like to become involved. I am very grateful for the dedication of our P&C and their continued support of our 

students and school. 

This term sees a reintroduction of curriculum-based excursions and Year 6 Transition. We are still waiting on 

advice for our annual presentation day and year reward excursions. We will release this information as soon as 

it is available.  

I would like to wish everyone a fabulous Term 4 and look forward to our next newsletter mid-term. 

 

 

Fiona Jackson 

Principal 

mailto:narooma-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.narooma-h.schools.nsw.edu.au


IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES 
 
 

 
 

Tuesday 20 October 2020  ~ 
YR 12 HSC EXAMS COMMENCE 

 
Wednesday 11 November 2020  ~ 

YR 12 HSC EXAMS FINISH 

Monday 21th December 2020: No meeting (school 
holidays)

 





 

This Term, our school will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent survey, another part of the Tell Them From Me suite of 

surveys (student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement. The survey asks parents and carers questions about different 

factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engagement. 

Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s experience at school. These 

include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's 

support of learning and behaviour. This valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements.   

The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. The survey will typically take 

15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will be conducted over Term 3 and early 

Term 4. Although participating in the survey is entirely voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated.  

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au. To access the survey for our school go to: http://
nsw.tellthemfromme.com/3wkp5 
The survey is available in 23 languages. 

 

 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au
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ENGLISH  

Isolation poem 

Isolation, Freedoms gone, 

Home from school, What’s going on? 

Shops are closed, and beaches too,                                      

Everyone’s wondering what to do. 

There’s fear and panic about spreading the virus, 

So I can't visit my Grandma Iris. 

We must stay home and stop the spread, 

Too many people already dead. 

It's an epidemic so they say, 

I'll tell my kids all about it one day. 

Isloation, freedoms gone, 

Covid 19, Whats going on? 

Kirra McCaughtrie Yr 8 

ANCIENT HISTORY 

Raichel Brodie, of Yr 11, and her 

amazing funerary customs project 

in Ancient History. Just...wow!!!  



 

                 

 

TIMBER 

YEAR 12 MAJOR 

WORKS 



ROBO REBELS PREPARE FOR INFINITE RECHARGE 2020 FIRST ROBOTICS 

COMPETITION 

During the January fire crisis, the Narooma High School robotics team; the Robo Rebels, met up in 

the school demountable. They discussed the rules, allocated sub-teams and identified the goals that 

they wanted to complete for the FIRST competition “Infinite Recharge” in Sydney on the 20th to 

the 22nd of March. Planning for robot design was interrupted by the evacuation of the school. The 

Robo Rebels have met every Tuesday and Thursday after school and on Saturdays to meet their 

deadline.  

The competition this year requires the robot to work together with two other teams in an alliance to 

pick up balls from the field and shoot goals in order to advance to the next level. In the first 15 

seconds of the game, the robot must move entirely by preprogrammed instructions. After this 

autonomous period the drive team is able to control the robot to score as many points as possible 

while preventing the opposition alliance from scoring. The end game involves the robots hanging 

balanced on a beam about 1.2 metres in the air. 

After the fire threats eased, the team began to build a new chassis for the robot, designed a ball 

intake system and began to write new code. The next time they met up they completed the chassis 

build and started to put the electronics into the build. After they completed the build and electronics 

they tested the robot to see if it moved and it did! 

Future meet ups will involve 

completing the ball intake system 

and a ball shooter. The coders will 

work hard to complete the code 

and fix up any problems that have 

popped up. The Robo Rebels did a 

fundraiser sausage sizzle at the 

Narooma High swimming carnival 

to help pay for the accommodation 

in Sydney and to buy more parts 

for the robot. They are also having 

a cake day fundraiser at school and 

naming the robot. 

 

 

Written By Lachlan Burns and 

Christina Potts 

 



 

YEAR 7 SCIENCE 

Yr 7 rocking our school 
uniform! 

National Science Week saw four groups of Year 7 students walk along an information trail from Rotary Park to Apex Park. 

We stopped at stations, that had been set up by Ms Potts, to learn about marine life, marine habitats, sustainable 

practices and initiatives. To learn about all these wonderful and interesting topics the students could scan QR codes and 

access information online to help them learn more about the beautiful place we live and work in. Each student was a rock 

star and enjoyed a glorious and educational stroll, finished off with a play in the park (never too old and/or cool for 

that?). 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SCIENCE 

In Science we incubated 18 eggs. It took 21 days for the eggs to hatch. We hatched 8 chicks. The colours of the 
chicks are yellow, brown and black. We gave them all names. When they were born they weighed around 50g. 

Chicks need heat to keep them warm. We have been weighing them each day to track their growth. 

Written by: Patrick Long Yr 9 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SURFING 

Students surfing in the NSW Junior Shortboard State Titles 



 

Year 12 2020 Dress-up “As a Teacher”  









  

 

COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD 






